Hiawatha Public Library Board Meeting
Glenn Schminke Community Room

September 14, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.  Board members present were Bonnie Galbraith, Brenda Powers, and Janet Libe.  Also in attendance was Dennis Sharp from FEH and Teri Petrzalek from Morning Star to lead our Site Selection Committee meeting.  Members of that committee in attendance were Tom Theis, Richard Olson, Dian Boysen , Pat Struttmann, Jeaneal Weeks, Brent Cobb, Nancy Anton-Jensen, Mark Powers, and Rich Melsa.

 Agenda - Brenda Powers moved to approve the Agenda and Bonnie Galbraith seconded it.  Motion carried.

A.  Minutes of the last meeting - Brenda Powers made a motion to approve the Minutes from the August 10 meeting and Bonnie Galbraith seconded it.  Motion carried.
B. Site Selection Committee Meeting - The Site Selection Committee spent the time from 6 to 7 pm on our site selection criteria, prioritizing and identifying potential sites.  We will meet again on October 12 to evaluate, rank and select sites for further consideration.

C.  There was no Old Business.

D.  New Business – The Board reviewed changes to the following policies:  Circulation of Materials, Circulation Policy, Confidentiality of Library Records, and Classroom Cards.  We also reviewed a new Cell Phone Policy.  Bonnie Galbraith made a motion to accept the changes and new policy.  Janet Libe seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
E. Librarian’s Report

1.  Monthly Report – Circulation was up again.  BrainFuse is now being advertised to try to get more use. 

2. Bills – Monthly bills were reviewed.  Brenda Powers made a motion to pay the bills. Bonnie Galbraith seconded it.  Motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – There was a leaky pipe in the kitchen.  Upon investigating mold was found under the floor.  A plumber was called to fix the leak.  The mold was removed by a city employee.

4. Library news – The library has contracted for a new photo-copier that will be coin operated.  Patrons will be able to print from the computer by naming their document, using a password and then the printer will tell them how much they owe and accept the cash.  This should alleviate patrons lining up at the checkout to pay for copies.

Also training is coming for staff on a new way of organizing books called “Bisac”.  The shelves would be more like a book store….instead of the Dewey Decimal System.  Jeaneal is investigating this new organizing possibility.

Jeaneal is in the process of submitting a grant application with “Giacolletto” for $25,000 for RFID Project.

Jeaneal is also in the process of doing evaluations of staff.

F. President’s Report – There was no President’s Report.

G. Adjournment – A motion was made by Brenda Powers to adjourn, seconded by Janet Libe.  Motion carried.

Bonnie Galbraith, Substitute Secretary
